Message 3 – Feb 9th, 2011

This is a message to let you know the outcomes of our first lesson on the project What did you eat?

I introduced the project, spoke of the three potential partners in Italy, Spain and Brazil and I was reminded by one class that the new president of Brazil Dilma Rousseff has Bulgarian origins!

I’d planned to use the reading text on Diet and Disease from the Information Sheets in the project, but it turned out that the groups needed some revision of basic nutrition. They had already had a unit on food and eating habits in their textbook the previous term and so it was a question of revising nutrition, food groups and their function for the body. This revision acted as a warm up for the topic itself and from here we went to the exchange form.

We went through the questions on the questionnaire and I took the opportunity with each one to get the groups to think about the media for answering the question. As it is the exchange form isn’t a very interesting document, and it’s their ideas that will make their information interesting for our partners. We spoke about using mobile phone video and photo functions, as well as audio for interviews. I also did some initial research to find out who are the people in the groups with some experience of working with different media and editing, for example, video using Windows Movie Maker.

Give that I only teach part time in the school, and only see the classes once in three or four weeks, I asked for 2-4 volunteers from each class to liaise with me in the interim periods between our classes to carry out the research on the topic in their classes. I teach six groups, with around 28-30 students in each group. The volunteers ranged from between 2 to 5 in each class. I have a total of 20 volunteers to work with. Also, we agreed between us that they would work with me once a week in a meeting after classes in school. This way, I’ll be able to keep track on what they are doing, and help with ideas and suggestions for presenting the data they collect. I also collected all of their emails, skype IDs, and facebook names. I set up a group within facebook which is called Eating Habits Project and am in the process of adding all of the students to the group. This way, we can encourage direct communication both between them, and between our school and the partner schools. Plus, it’s a good space for posting links, pics, and video.

I gave all of the groups a piece of homework to do. They will all carry out an eating and drinking diary for one day during the coming week. This is from the exchange form. This data will provide the content for my first meeting with the teams on Monday next week. At that meeting we plan to collate all the data from the diaries and make decisions about the best way to present it for our partner schools.

Since I started on Monday, I hear news of students taking photographs of their classmates eating at the school tuck shops and snack bars…. We’re on our way!
Best wishes

Keith

